STOWEY-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Methodist Hall on the 9th November 2011.
Present: Councillors K Betton (Chairman), K Tatham, J K Knibbs and A Thornhill. There were five parishioners present.
1.       APOLOGIES



Councillors Brewer and Mrs E Balmforth.
2.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th October 2011 having been circulated, were agreed, signed and dated.
3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
i)
8. Richard Jones Charity. Councillor Knibbs reported that Mrs Sue Ford had been appointed to the charity as the Parish Council trustee and that he had been appointed as the co-optive trustee. These vacancies arose from the retirement of Mr Dudley Shellard after many years of service. It was agreed that a letter of thanks will be sent to Mr Shellard from the Parish Council.
ii)
6d. Planning Advertisements. A response has been received from B&NES who say they are unable to advertise in the Chew Valley Gazette as it is a monthly newspaper and this could have the effect of extending the target date for an application. We will enquire if the Chew Valley Gazette could be used in addition to other newspapers.

4.
MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS ON THE 
AGENDA

6a iii) Brambles. Councillor Knibbs declared an interest as a neighbour of the property concerned.
5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

At this point the meeting was opened for a parishioner to speak. The meeting resumed and the Chairman reported that an item in respect of the erection of 2 Christmas Trees by the Sutton Society, will be included on the agenda for the next meeting.
6a
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i) Little Bonhill, Bonhill Rd, Bishop Sutton
Erection of first floor extension over existing ground floor extension.
Support.

ii) 2 Rushgrove Gardens, Bishop Sutton
Erection of detached garage to front of property following demolition of existing garage.
Support

iii) Brambles, Church Lane, Bishop Sutton.

Erection of a single storey rear extension.

The Working Party’s comments are Support. The Parish Council was unable to make a decision as the meeting was not quorate at this point, Councillor Knibbs having declared an interest and not voting on this matter.

6b
RESULTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS


There were none.

6c
B&NES NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING PROTOCOL
B&NES has invited two Councillors to a meeting on the above to be held on the 12th December at Keynsham Town Hall. Councillor Mrs Balmforth has expressed a wish to attend this meeting. If any other Councillor wishes to attend please advise the Clerk before the 23rd November.
7.   
 DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
The District Councillor was not present.
8.
REPORT FROM ALCA AGM
Councillor Mrs Balmforth and the Clerk attended this meeting. The AGM was well attended. The County Secretary, Janet Wallis, is on long term sick leave and currently ALCA is being run by a volunteer management team.  A lot of work has been carried out by this team but they feel this is not a sustainable way to run ALCA and need more volunteers if they are to continue in this format. The chairman of the management team is certain that normal service will be resumed in 8 months time. Various reports and updates were given, and it was stated that some of the parishes which had previously resigned their memberships were considering rejoining, although there are a few which will not consider rejoining until they are sure that the running of ALCA has proved to be sustainable. Most of the challenges set at the 2010 AGM have been met and things such as cutting costs, more training, leadership and direct access to NALC information etc. have been organised. 

9.
REPORT FROM PACT MEETING

Councillor Tatham attended the recent PACT meeting held in Compton Martin. The meeting was well attended. Four priorities were agreed. These were litter problems in Whitchurch Village and also Bishop Sutton after the refuse/recycling collections have been made, speeding issues in Ubley, the Chew Magna turning from the A37 at Pensford and speeding issues in Stowey. Draft proposals have been viewed at the PACT meeting by some of the residents of Stowey and a site meeting has taken place with some of the residents and other representatives from the Police, B&NES and this Parish Council. Further information will follow.
10.
PARISH CLUSTER MEETING

The next Parish Cluster meeting takes place on the 21st November. Please advise the Clerk as soon as possible if there any items for the agenda.
11.
CO-OPTION OF COUNCILLORS


At this point the meeting was opened for parishioners to speak. The meeting resumed and it was proposed by Councillor Thornhill, seconded by Councillor Tatham and unanimously agreed that Mr Paul Dobson and Ms Heather Clewett be co-opted to this Council. The appropriate Declaration of Acceptance of Office forms were duly signed.
12.
HEDGEROWS, ROADS & PAVEMENTS

i) Ham Lane.
It was reported that there is a lot of vegetation and a sapling growing in the verge at the top of Ham Lane. This will be reported to B&NES.
ii) Bonhill Rd. It was reported that the road name sign at the northern end has fallen off its post. This will be reported to B&NES.
iii) Bishop Sutton. It was reported that there has been a marked increase in dog fouling throughout the village. This will be reported to the Dog Warden and a notice included in the Parish Magazine requesting that people take care not to allow their dogs to foul the pavements.
13.
FOOTPATHS

There was nothing to report.
14.
FINANCES 
i)
Cheques for signature.

Details of the current financial situation were given: -

Current Account




£1,480.20
Clubs & Societies Reserve



£18,071.77
Cheques to pay: -

Filer’s Coaches (1384)



£96.00
New Leaf Tree & Garden Services (1385)

£130.00
Oak Accountancy Services Ltd (1386)

£38.40

Parish Cleaner  (1387)



£129.70
Clerk’s Salary (1388)



£281.91
Clerk’s Expenses (1388)



£43.71
HMRC (1389)




£70.40
It was recommended that £500.00 be transferred from the Reserve Account to the Current Account. Adoption of the Financial Statement was proposed by Councillor Tatham seconded by Councillor Thornhill and unanimously agreed. 
15
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th December 2011 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.10pm.
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